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March 7, 2024 

CURRENT RESIDENT 
ADDRESS LINE 1 
PORTLAND, OR 97080 

Re: Street Name Change of SE 182nd Ave. 

Dear CURRENT RESIDENT, 

The City of Gresham is working on a project to change the street name of SE 182ND AVENUE. 
This is being done in order to convert this portion of Gresham from the current Metro Street Grid 
to the Gresham City Street Grid. Currently, SE 182ND AVENUE, south of SE McKinley Road, 
has addressing redundancies with the Metro Street grid system, north of Powell Blvd. With the 
increase of development in the area, and keeping emergency services as a high priority, we are 
proposing to change this street name to SW LINNEMAN DRIVE. With SW LINNEMAN DRIVE 
already represented north of this stretch of SE 182ND AVENUE, this will create a seamless 
street system in this area. This change will benefit the community in prioritizing the City’s 
community safety objectives by reducing delays or confusion for emergency response 
personnel and prioritizing the potential loss of life and injury from emergency service delay. 

If approved, a new address will be assigned to your property following City Council’s approval of 
the ordinance to change this street name, anticipated in June 2024. You will be notified at least 
28 days prior to the change approval, anticipated in early August 2024, in order to give you 
ample time to update your records and the numbers on your building. The City will also be 
notifying the post office of this change. You WILL NOT need to submit a change of address form 
to the post office. The US Postal Service will forward your mail to the new address for one year. 
You will need to make sure to change your address with all other companies with whom you do 
business.  

This project will go before the City of Gresham Planning Commission and City Council as public 
hearings. You will receive notification prior to those hearings with the opportunity to provide 
public comments on the project. If you have any questions on this process, please feel free to 
contact me at 503-618-2235 or Amanda.Lunsford@GreshamOregon.gov.  

Amanda Lunsford 
Planning Analyst, City of Gresham 
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